Ahunna James KPRSC Student Council Representative December 21, 2020

School Wide:

Winter sports started on December 16.

On Thursday, December 17 all King Philip schools had a snow day.

The holiday break will start on December 24.

Clubs:

Leos

The Leo Club set up a festive scene at the Merry and Bright car crawl in Norfolk on December 13 which was the rain date.

On December 12, they assembled gift bags for the senior centers and made deliveries.

The Leos also held a military drive which ended on December 18 (donations and cards for the military were collected over the past month).

Gaps

GAPS Remote technical theatre designer training via Zoom continues on occasional Friday evenings courtesy of Drama Director Missy Taddeo.

Class of 2021

The Class of 2021 student government will be holding a Trivia Night to help raise money for their class. Stay tuned for more details.

Model UN

Model Un weekly meetings and discussions continue to be held Thursdays at 3:15.

Science NHS

Science trivia night will be held on zoom- January 7 at 7:30; look on KP Instagram page for more details, sign up a group on Sign Up Genius.

KP Cares

Students wrapped all the gifts on December 11 that were donated for the Giving Tree. All gifts were distributed on December 12.**S**

A dinner with stocking stuffers was delivered to Gilly's House.

Over the weekend of December 19 a tritown candy cane scavenger hunt is being held for all KP Cares members.

Work is continuing to progress with the middle school in setting up a tutoring program to help the KPMS students.

Student Council:

Students set up a holiday scene at the Merry and Bright car crawl in Norfolk with assistance from a couple of KP Cares students on December 13.

By popular demand, an Among Us Tournament will be held on January 8 and 9.

In conjunction with Massachusetts Student Council and Special Olympics, KP StuCo will be participating in a reimagined Polar Plunge and Bocce Tournament. Stay tuned for sponsorship requests.

